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Your dishwasher, sink 
drain and garbage disposal 
do the major dirty work in 
your kitchen, and you can 
keep them smelling fresh and 
running efficiently with a few 
easy steps.

If there are spots or stuck-
on grime on the dishes when 
they come out of the washer, 
or if the sink has an unpleas-
ant odor even after you clean 
it and run the disposal, it 
means these hard-working 
appliances may need extra 
attention.

“Dishwashers and drains 
battle kitchen waste and 
activity daily, which can take 
a toll on the appearance and 
performance if not cleaned 
correctly,” said Chris Sala-
tino with Kenmore Major 
Appliances.

Dishwashers
Electr ic  d ishwashers 

have a filtration system that 
requires regular cleaning, 
especially if you don’t scrape 
or pre-rinse dishes.

“The maintenance on a 
dishwasher depends on how 
you treat it,” says John DeSil-
via, host of DIY Network’s 
“Rescue My Renovation.”

If you’re not a pre-rinser, 
he recommends cleaning the 
filter once a month. Just look 
at the bottom of your dish-
washer, find and remove your 
filter, then scrub away debris 
with a soft brush. Rinse and 
reinstall.

“Don’t be scared, it’s really 
easy,” says DeSilvia.

If in doubt, check your own-
er’s manual on how to find 
and remove the filter. Can’t 
find the instructions? Log 
on to your manufacturer’s 
website. Or online tutorials 
at sites such as DIYNetwork.
com and YouTube.com can 
help you through the process.

The interior of your dish-
washer may also appear 

filmy at times. To get rid of 
that buildup, Salatino advises 
waiting until the washer has 
finished a cycle and cooled. 
Then make a paste with pow-
dered detergent or use liquid 
detergent on a damp sponge 
to wipe away mineral depos-
its. Follow up by running a 
normal cycle.

If you’re in a hard water 
area and wiping with deter-
gent doesn’t remove all the 
film, run a normal cycle 
with 2 cups of white vinegar 
in an upright glass on the 
lower rack. Salatino advises 
turning off the “heated dry” 
option during the cycle.

There also are commercial 
cleaners marketed espe-
cially for mineral buildup in 
dishwashers.

Consumer Reports recom-
mends replacing worn or 
rusted dish racks, and using 
care when loading dishes 
and silverware so you don’t 

damage spray arms. Inspect 
the arms to make sure they 
aren’t clogged with debris, 
which could affect water 
pressure. Use pipe cleaners 
to dislodge blockages.

For cleaning the outside 
of your dishwasher, Salatino 
says all you need is a soft, 
damp cloth or sponge and 
mild detergent. If you’ve got 
a stainless steel cover, you’ll 
need a special cleanser.

Super suds
Phosphates, which help 

control water hardness, 
were eliminated from dish-
water detergents a few years 
ago over pollution concerns. 
Since then, some consumers 
have complained that dishes 
don’t seem as clean.

Lucinda Ottusch, with 
Whirlpool’s Institute of 
Kitchen Science, says one 
mistake people make is buy-
ing cheap detergent. She 
says the all-in-one packets 

by name-brand companies 
really do help your dish-
washer perform best.

She also recommends a 
rinse aid, which promotes 
drying by allowing the water 
to sheet off dishes.

Loading your dishwasher 
properly also can aid clean-
ing. Find tips at http://
www.instituteofkitchen-
science.com/kitchen-101/
dishwashers

And, you don’t have to 
wait until the dishwasher is 
full to run a cycle. Ottusch 
says many newer models 
sense the size of a load and 
how dirty the dishes are, and 
work accordingly.

“Running the dishwasher 
takes very little water and 
energy, and waiting until it 
is packed full of dishes can 
compromise cleaning perfor-
mance,” she says.

Dirty draining
If you’ve got a smelly drain, 

there’s probably bacteria 
growing in it.

To eliminate the problem, 
start by mixing a cup of bak-
ing soda and a cup of vinegar. 
Pour the mixture down the 
drain, let it sit for 15 min-
utes or more, then run the 
disposal and rinse with hot 
water.

To clean disposal blades, 
freeze white vinegar in ice 
cube trays and let the dis-
posal grind away at them. 
The ice will help dislodge 
stuck-on debris, and the vin-
egar freshens the unit.

If there’s still an odor, 
try pouring in half a cup of 
bleach, but not if you have a 
septic system. You may need 
to go buy a live enzyme prod-
uct that eats away bacteria, 
or a corrosive cleaner meant 
to unclog drains.

If your sink’s drain plug 
has moldy buildup, soak it in 
a vinegar or bleach solution, 

then wipe away any remain-
ing grime. If mold builds up 
again quickly, replace the 
plug. Home improvement 
stores should offer styles that 
fit your sink, and some even 
stock scented versions.

If unpleasant odors con-
tinue, consider whether you 
might have a backed-up dis-
posal or clogged plumbing.

The grind
The crunching and gnash-

ing of your disposal may 
make you leery of touching 
it, but there are ways you can 
keep it running well without 
calling a professional.

DeSilvia says to always run 
cold water before, during and 
after using the disposal.

“Never use hot water with 
your garbage disposal,” he 
says. “It breaks down food, 
causing it to liquify and 
accumulate around your 
pipes.”

It’s best to scrape large 
pieces of food into the trash 
can, then let the disposal 
take care of smaller scraps. 
Don’t put potato peels, shell-
fish, coffee grounds or other 
fibrous foods into the dis-
posal. They’re clog-makers.

DeSilvia reminds home-
owners never to put their 
hand in the disposal. If it 
won’t grind, use the reset 
button, usually a black or 
red button on the bottom of 
the unit. Make sure the outlet 
the disposal is plugged into is 
working.

If the disposal seems 
jammed, use the Allan 
wrench or similar hand-
crank tool that comes with 
the unit to give it a push 
start. If you can’t find yours, 
many hardware stores carry 
them.

“Most service calls can be 
avoided by simply resetting 
your disposal,” DeSilvia says. 
“Press the button and you 
are good to go. Just saved 
yourself $300 bucks for a ser-
vice call.”

Tips for making a dishwasher, 
drain work better

AMy LORENTZEN
AssOCiATED PREss

The Vil lage at  West 
Gloucester is experiencing 
another banner year! Built 
on more than 24 private acres 
near Route 128 and Wingaer-
sheek Beach, The Village is a 
pristine setting that has set 
aside nearly 15 acres as open 
space with walking, jogging 
and bicycle paths. Homes are 
built in shingle-style design 
with cultured stone chimneys 
and copper caps. This commu-
nity shows off plenty of curb-
side appeal with its arbors 
and picket fences to hold 
back the beach roses here in 
the heart of Cape Ann. All this 
and more for $604,900!

“These Energy Star-cer-
tified homes are built with 
exceptional-quality con-
struction, from the 9-foot 
ceilings on the first floor to 
the detailed, embellished 
interior trim throughout,” 
said Realtor Eileen Scanlon, 
sales director for Coldwell 
Banker Premier Communi-
ties. Vice President of Con-
struction Jack Tucker noted 
that, “Energy Star-certified 
homes achieve operating 
costs that are at least 20 to 
30 percent less than the aver-
age home. A 92 percent-plus 
efficiency furnace combined 
with blown-in/batt insula-
tion ensures that heating 
and cooling bills will reflect a 
significant savings. Exhaust 
fan timers, upgraded filters 
and humidifiers not only 
contribute to the Energy 
Star rating, but also create 
a healthy environment that 
will enhance your life and the 
life of your home.”

“Coldwell Banker Premier 
Communities joined the 
development team in late 
spring of 2011, and things 
have been happening ever 
since,” Scanlon said. “The 
developer, builder, and sales 
and marketing teams are 
very dynamic with terrific 
synergy. I am pleased to say 
we have had robust sales 

activity at The Village with 
11 sales since last fall alone! 
Phase I is sold out; the con-
struction and sales of Phase 
II is well underway with only 
one home remaining. People 
are taking advantage of this 
remarkable offering. Cur-
rently, we are accepting res-
ervations for the remaining 
homes in our final phase; the 
window of opportunity for a 
new construction home here 

at The Village is very limited!
“The Village at West 

Gloucester was a property 
that languished until new 
ownership stepped in,” 
Scanlon said. “One of the top 
concerns a homebuyer has 
about a condominium com-
munity in today’s market-
place is financial strength. 
Restoration Capital, the new 
developer since September 
2010, specializes in finding 

high-quality residential 
communities in need of addi-
tional financing and trans-
forms them into vibrant 
properties.

“The company bought this 
property for cash, so it can’t 
go bankrupt,” she continued. 
“Restoration Capital’s tre-
mendous financial strength 
and its investment in this 
property means stable own-
ership. It also translates into 
the sales of very high-quality 

residential homes at a frac-
tion of the prices set when 
real estate was peaking, pre-
senting a very appealing pur-
chase opportunity.”

Homes that were priced 
up to $900,000 in 2007 to 2009 
are now listed starting at 
$604,900 to adjust to the real 
estate market’s dramatic 
change, she added.

Each home boasts 2,638 
square feet of living space, 
three bedrooms and 2.5 baths, 

a two-car garage, a walkout 
lower level, a deck off the 
master suite, and a farmer’s 
porch off the living room, both 
with French doors. The lower 
level can be finished for an 
additional 1,200 square feet 
of living area.

“In 2011, a revised land-
scape design incorporated 
a new amenity, the Village 
Ocean Vista, a raised Village 
Green outfitted with a num-
ber of Adirondack chairs 
where all the residents can 
relax while looking out at 
the Atlantic Ocean,” Scanlon 
said. Nobody can touch this 
value on the North Shore. 
There is not another commu-
nity like this on Cape Ann — 
end of story.”

The Vil lage at  West 
Gloucester hosts an open 
house at its model at 2B 
Plover Way, Friday through 
Monday, 11 a.m. to 4 p.m., or 
by appointment.

Visit www.thevillageat-
westgloucester.com or call 
978-515-7435 for more infor-
mation or to schedule a 
private viewing. Mapping 
address is 36 Atlantic St., 
Gloucester, MA 01930.

The Village at West Gloucester: ‘Only 
6 homes left’ — do not miss out!

Coldwell Banker Premier Communities 

AT A GLANCE
 � 3 bedrooms, 2.5 baths 
 � 2,640 to 3,900 square feet 
 � Custom shingle-style contem-

porary homes in clusters of two 
 � Prices start at $604,900

LISTED BY
 � Realtor 

Eileen Scanlon 
 � Coldwell 

Banker 
Premier 
Communities 

 � 978-515-7435 
 � Eileen.

Scanlon@
NEMoves.com 

 � www.thevillageatwestglouces-
ter.com

Classic and charming in design and detail, these homes are stunning, inside and out.

All of the homes here are Energy Star-certified, feature 9-foot 
ceilings on the main level and boast beautiful trims.

With exquisite architectural detailing, a location that can’t 
be beat and an incredible price tag, The Village at West 
Gloucester is a very attractive 55-plus opportunity.

Eileen 
Scanlon

Associated Press
Loading your dishwasher properly can help keep it clean and running smoothly. 


